
According to State law, Rhode Island school committee 

members must engage in six hours of professional 

development annually.   

Congratulations to Coventry, Pawtucket, Portsmouth, 

and Smithfield, and Warwick whose entire committee has 

achieved their six hour requirement for 2015. 

Did you know RIASC already offered over 50 hours of 

professional development opportunities to members in 

2015? 

In 2004 The Rhode Island Association of School 

Committees created the Leadership Academy, a 

voluntary professional development program for school 

committee members. After completing 15 hours of 

RIASC professional development, graduates receive 

recognition from the Rhode Island Board of Education at 

our Annual Meeting. 

 

Congratulations to our most recent graduates:   

Jerome Larkin, M. Terri Medeiros, and Ron Cervasio 

 

The RIASC Board met and approved a policy for its 

members allowing them to gain credit hours for 

attending external training sessions. 

External training sessions are sessions that have 

relevance to your role as a school committee member 

but are not sponsored by RIASC.  In order to qualify for 

external credit, a Request for Approval form must be 

completed at least two weeks prior to the training 

session. 

The form can also be obtained by visiting our website at 

www.ri-asc.org and linking to the “Professional 

Development” page. 

RIASC is in the process of updating the Teacher Contract 

Database.  Please forward me your electronic teacher 

contract as soon as it is available.   

Remember, this site is a great resource for school 

committee members to view contract language to assist 

in teacher contract negotiations.  

http://www.ntlong.com/cber/ 

 

Congratulations to Jan Bergandy, 

past president and past Tiverton 

School Committee member, recipient 

of this year’s Howard Kay Award for 

Outstanding School Committee 

Leadership! 

 

Upon accepting his award, Jan made a passionate 

speech where he 

encouraged school 

committee members to 

keep their focus on 

substantive issues and to 

not shy away from change.  

 

This award is named in 

honor of the late Howard Kay, a former Treasurer of 

RIASC and a former Newport school committee member. 
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Andrea Castaneda, RIDE’s 

Chief of Fiscal Integrity and 

Statew ide Eff ic iencies, 

recently presented on RIDE’s 

2020 Strategic Planning 

Process.  School committee 

m e m b e r s  w er e  g i ve n 

highlights and were asked for 

feedback, especially on the segment entitled “Investing 

Resources.”  Members engaged in discussion with 

Andrea throughout the presentation and were offered the 

opportunity to comment and ask questions following the 

session. 

 

Prior to the presentation, 

RIASC Executive Director, 

Tim Duffy presented a 

legislative update to 

attendees. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The BuyBoard National Purchasing Cooperative is a 

national online purchasing cooperative formed between 

the National School Boards Association and several 

state school boards associations to streamline the 

buying process for schools, municipalities and other 

public entities.  

 

Developed to comply with state laws which require 

government entities to make purchases from an 

approved list of vendors who have gone through a 

competitive procurement process, BuyBoard gives 

districts the advantage of leveraging the cooperative’s 

ability to obtain bulk discounts, combined with the ease 

of online, web-based shopping and ordering. Save time 

and money with BuyBoard. 
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BOARD MEMBERS 

Michael Araujo 
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Sonia Grace 
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Watch your email 

for notice of  

upcoming  

professional  

development  

Opportunities. 
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RIASC PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT  

GOT SIX? 

John Saviano, Bris-

tol/Warren school 

committee member, 

was elected Presi-

dent of the Rhode 

Island Association 

of School Commit-

tees.   

John has served on his school 

committee for over 10 years and he 

has served on the RIASC board  in 

various capacities for over                           

eight years.   

As president, John will be working 

on professional development op-

portunities for the membership and 

encouraging increased participation 

in RIASC’s Leadership Academy.   

Mary Anne Roll, Lincoln School  

Committee member,  now serves as 

RIASC’s President-Elect. 

Welcome to the newest board mem-

bers,  who were recently elected at 

RIASC’s Annual Meeting:  

 

Michael Araujo, Pawtucket  

Ron Cervasio, Foster/Glocester  

Frederick Faerber, Portsmouth 
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